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Dear Parish Family, 
 

This weekend we celebrate the RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) and RCIC (Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Children) Rite of Acceptance & Welcoming at the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  This year we have ten catechumens, one 

candidate, and two confirmandi.  Those who are unbaptized are catechumens; those baptized in other Christian 

churches are candidates. 
 

In this rite, our catechumens and candidates are asked to publicly declare their intentions to continue their journey 

towards becoming Catholic and to more fully embrace the Gospel message with God’s help.  They are signed with the 

Cross to show that they belong to Christ.  Also, in this rite, the parish community more fully participates in and prays 

for those in the RCIA process. We encourage all parishioners to reach out to them as fellow members of the 

household of Christ. 
 

Sunday marks the beginning of Catholic Schools Week.  This year’s theme is Catholic Schools: Faith. Excellence. 

Service.   
 

In lieu of our traditional in-person Open House, this Sunday we are hosting two Virtual Open Houses at 1 p.m. and 2 

p.m.  This will be a good opportunity to get an introduction to Little Flower Catholic School and meet next year’s 

teachers.  Current school families and new families are welcome!  The first will be geared to the parents of current 

students; the second will be geared to the parents of prospective students. Although advance registration is required, it 

is not too late to register. Visit https://www.littleflowerparishschool.org to register.   We especially invite all 

parishioners with young children to register.  
 

As we go forward this year, one of our challenges will be enrollment management in the midst of the pandemic, i.e., 

the recruitment of new students and the retention of current students.  Even after today, I would encourage all of you 

to be ambassadors for Little Flower School and invite friends or neighbors with preschool-age children and/or grade-

school-age children who might be searching for a school for their children to make an appointment to visit Little 

Flower for a tour.  
 

Tuesday we celebrate the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord.  Traditionally this day is also called Candlemas Day 

because candles are blessed on this day.  
 

Tuesday is also the World Day for Consecrated Life.  Please pray for all those who have made commitments to the 

consecrated life, especially those from Little Flower, those who ministered at Little Flower, and those who attend 

Little Flower–Sister Sheila Hackett, OP, Sister Mary Catherine Duffy, SP, and Sister Therese Whitsett, SP.  Please 

pray especially for Fr. Mike Barton who continues to minister in Africa.  May they continue to be inspired by Jesus 

Christ and respond generously to God's gift of their vocation. 
 

Wednesday, February 3, is the feast of St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr.  Because St. Blaise saved a choking child, he is 

the patron saint for healing diseases of the throat, and, therefore, the blessing of throats is associated with the feast of 

St. Blaise.  The blessing of throats will be incorporated into the final blessing at Mass today.  However, throats will be 

individually blessed during Wednesday’s 5:30 p.m. Mass.   
   

Have a wonderful week. 
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Enrollment is Open! 

With a top-rated reading program, Project Lead the Way 

STEM curriculum, and excellent music/art programs, Little 

Flower Catholic School offers something for every 

preschool through 8th grade child. Educating students to be 

passionate, social-justice-driven individuals in a family- 

centric environment is our specialty.  
 

Enrollment is open, and we look forward to meeting you. 

Call our office at 317-353-2282, or visit us online 

at https://www.littleflowerparishschool.org/admissions to 

register for our Virtual Open House on January 31 or to 

schedule a private tour.   
 
 

Part-Time  
Maintenance Assistant 

We currently have a part-time daytime 
position (approximately 25 hours per 
week) for a highly motivated person to fill 

an immediate opening.  Position will include general maintenance 
and light custodial work of all parish buildings and grounds. 
Applicant should have general knowledge of maintenance and 
custodial duties related to school and church buildings. Applicant 
will work in conjunction with Maintenance Director and night 
cleaning contractor to maintain Little Flower's campus.  Applicant 
must be able to do heavy work, with some use of equipment for 
floor cleaning. Previous work experience in maintenance preferred.   
 

This position could be ideal for a handy person who is retired and 
looking for something part time to stay busy. 
 

Interested persons should email information to Angie Mackell at 
amackell@littleflowerparish.org.   

 

Permission has now been granted for the homebound to receive 
Communion.   If you are not able to attend Mass due to being over 
the age of 65 or immunocompromised, please contact Peggy 
Clegg at 317-357-8352 x 106 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, and 
every effort will be made to find someone to bring you 
Communion.   

 

Readings for February 6 and 7   

5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Job  7:1-4, 6-7 
I Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23 
Mark 1:29-39 

To read the readings on-line, go to: 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/020721.cfm 
 

 

Due to current guidelines on social gatherings and in an 

effort to keep all of our senior parishioners healthy and safe, 

there will be NO Senior Prom this year.  Hopefully we will 

be able to have one in 2022! 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

For the Week of February 1 - 7, 2021 
 

01 February Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Al Carson  

02 February Tuesday  

 9:30 a.m. Michael O’Brien by Dennis & Noreen Murphy 

03 February Wednesday  

  5:30 p.m. Mary B. Moriarty Adams by Charles & Sheila 

Lyon 

04 February Thursday  

 9:30 a.m. Paul Hoffman by David & Bev Dinn 

05 February Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Steve Norris by the Commiskey Family 

06 February Saturday – Vigil of the 5th Sunday of 

Ordinary Time 

 5:00 p.m. Bud Denneman by Anita Moody 

07 February Sunday – Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

 9:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. Carlos Pedrazza by Deysi, Alvaro, & Debbie 

Pedrazza 
 

 

 
 

Please welcome into our Christian Community Samantha 

Gomez-Gallardo, daughter of Luis Gomez and Gloria 
Gallardo, who was baptized on Sunday, January 24, 
2021.       

 
The next Baptism Preparation 
Class is Monday, February 1, at 
7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center.  This 
class is required for parents who are 

requesting baptism for their child and have not 
previously attended a preparation class. Please call 
the parish center at 317-357-8352 to let us know you 
plan to attend. Plan ahead, as the next class will not 
take place until April. 
 

Annual financial statements have been prepared 
and mailed. Statements for Christ our Hope United 
Catholic Appeal will be mailed by the Archdiocese. 
Statements for donations to the School Annual 
Fund, memorial gifts, and Chillin’ With Fr. Bob will 
be separate from the statements for regular parish 
donations. Please contact Angie at 317-357-8352 
ext. 102 or email amackell@littleflowerparish.org 
with any questions. 
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Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the following people who 
have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene 
Miller, Joe Swift,  Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Martha Haddin, Gary 
Walters, Haydee Gloria, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie 
Greene, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Tricia Allstatt, 
Charlie Goodman, Bobbie Lawless, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, 
Joe Clegg, Mary Skinner, Carol Freeland, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Lourdes Riedeman, and the Forestal Family.   
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

John and Margaret Hughel 

934 N Lesley Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46201 
 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore 
Roosevelt, son of Diane Anderson.  

 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT. 
 

Christopher Torzewski, currently deployed in the United States 
Army. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
 

Your Gifts of Treasure 
 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,000.00 
      Collection of January 23 and 24 $             5,048.11 

      Electronic Contributions 1/18 – 1/22   $             5,064.34 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Actual  $         388,024.83 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget  $         390,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 YTD DEFICIT $          - 1,975.17    

 

Home Improvement Fund 
 

 

November Contributions  $       2,096.65 

December Contributions  $       2,619.32 

January Contributions (to date) $       1,961.32 
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 1/21) 

Parish Goal                                  $ 55,359.00 

# of gifts received or pledged                     103 

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 26,130.00 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Fatima Event Center  
Located at 1040 North Post Road  

BINGO will be held every Tuesday morning from 9:30 a.m. 

to Noon. We have a $1,000 Jackpot. The Fatima Council 

will comply with local restrictions regarding COVID 19. 
 
 

 

 

 

On Saturday, February 6, at the 5 p.m. 

Mass, we will celebrate the Rite of 

Enrollment for our candidates for First 

Eucharist.  At this rite, the children will 

be called forward by name. Along with 

their parents, they will renew their 

baptismal promises and receive a lit candle as a reminder of 

their baptism.  Please keep these children and their families in 

your thoughts and prayers as they prepare to receive Jesus for 

the first time this spring.   

 

Employment Opportunities at Scecina 
 

Scecina’s High School’s Crusader Café is looking for a 

substitute cafeteria worker.  Cafeteria workers assist in food 

preparation, setting up serving lines, serving food to 

students, cleaning counters, dishes, and food preparation 

areas, restocking serving lines, and other duties as assigned 

by the Cafeteria Manager.  All candidates must pass a 

background check. 
  

To be considered for a position, please apply at Scecina 

High School, 5000 Nowland Avenue, in St. Francis Hall, 

which is located to the east of the school building, or call 

Marty Dugan at 317-352-3235. 
 

 

Vice President for Finance and Operations 

Scecina Memorial High School 
 

The Vice President for Finance and Operations is committed 

to student success and the mission and values of Scecina 

Memorial High School.  He/she manages and monitors 

school budget preparation and control, internal financial 

controls, financial reporting systems, and human resource 

processes while overseeing systems for payroll 

administration, accounts payable, tuition receivables, and 

auxiliary activities.  The person in this role manages the 

tuition-assistance program and supervises the business 

office staff, cafeteria manager, and spirit shop manager. 

He/she maintains compliance with school, archdiocesan, 

and state of Indiana policies. The Vice President is a 

member of the President’s Administrative Team and 

Finance Committee of the Scecina Board of Directors. 

Qualified and interested candidates are invited to send a 

letter of interest and resume to: 
 

Joe Therber 

President 

Scecina Memorial High School 

5000 Nowland Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN  46201 

jtherber@scecina.org 
 

Next weekend is Propagation of the Faith Sunday. By 

our Baptism we take on the responsibility to be Christ’s 

witnesses and to share our faith with the world that has 

yet to hear the Good News of God’s love.  Please use the 

envelope provided in your regular packet and place it in 

the regular collection.   
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The 6th Annual E6 Catholic Men's Conference 

 

The 6th Annual E6 Catholic Men's Conference is back for 
2021 with live streaming options this year.  
Improve your vocations and become better spouses, 
parents, children, brothers and neighbors by growing in 
masculine virtue.  Be the leader, protector and provider 
Christ is calling you to be! In 2021, be a light in a world of 
darkness! The 6th annual E6 Catholic Men’s Conference will 
take place on February 27, 2021 and features 3 of the 
world’s most dynamic Catholic speakers: Deacon Harold 
Burke-Sivers, Jason Evert and Patrick Coffin. Watch it LIVE! 
Easy one-click online access for only $10. Host a “watch 
party” with your friends, family, men’s group or entire 
parish. These tickets are available online by going to E6 
Catholic Men's Conference - Registration.  

 

 

 
 
Happy New Year!!! As we enter 2021, know that Cathedral’s 
Admissions Office is open and available for questions. Please 
don’t hesitate to reach out to our office, 
gocathedral.com/admissions or 317-968-7370. 
 
Shadowing at Cathedral High School 
It’s back!! 8th grade students who have applied for admission to 
Cathedral High School have the opportunity to visit campus and 
shadow a current student. Please register today at 
www.gocathedral.com/shadow. 
 
High School Placement Test 
Cathedral High School will administer the High School Placement 
Test on February 20th at 8:30 am. Preregister by visiting 
www.gocathedral.com/placementtest. 
 
Financial Aid  
Financial Aid applications can be submitted NOW to 
gocathedral.com/tuitionassistance.  Apply now for the academic 
year 2021-2022.  
 
Personalized Tours 
Please sign up for individual tours through our website, 
gocathedal.com/admissions, to schedule. These are being offered 
frequently and are in lieu of other on-campus events. 

 

 

 

FESTIVAL NEWS 
Summerfest 2021 

Tentative dates – June 4, 5, and 6 
 

We are not really sure what the festival might look like this 
year, but we are beginning to make plans.  We have hope 
that some form of the festival will take place this year. 
 

A kick-off meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 27, 
via Zoom for those who are willing to be part of the parish 

festival leadership team. Call Angie at 317-357-8352 or 
email amackell@littleflowerparish.org if you’d like to be a 
new part of the team. 
 

YOUR ACTION REQUIRED! 

If you plan to volunteer in any gaming capacity at this year’s 

festival, we need your help now! This includes anyone 
working/selling at Bingo, Monte Carlo, Adult Games, Pull 
Tabs/Tip Boards, Main Raffle, and/or any special raffles. 
 

In order to comply with State Gaming Commission 
requirements, we need to provide a complete list of 
volunteer information. Please send the following information 
to sclegg@littleflowerparish.org with a subject line of 
“Festival Worker Information” by February 5:  
 

 Legal Name 

 Date of Birth 

 Driver’s License or State ID Number 

 Complete Home Address 

 Daytime Telephone Number 
 

If you sent us your information previously and nothing 
has changed, you don’t need to send again. 

IF NOT, PLEASE SEND IT RIGHT AWAY SO WE CAN GET 
THE NECESSARY PAPERWORK FILED. If you are not 
sure if you submitted it previously, please send it now 
so we can make sure you are on the list. If you do not 

have email, you may write down the information and leave it 
at the parish office or place it in the collection. THANK YOU 
IN ADVANCE! 
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THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING
“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 
SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub

“80” Continuing 135 Years of Service

639-1111

Shi•Kay
Lounge

1514 N. Emerson
Your friendly neighborhood tavern
HAVE YOUR PARTY HERE!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington
356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

RICHARD T. FOWLER FAMILY
PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

Licensed • Bonded • Insured

317-356-9191
   • Repair & Replace Water, Sewer & Gas Lines
   • Backflow Certified • Camera Inspections • Drains Cleared
   • Complete Residential & Commercial Services

PC#19500044

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875            2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do It All”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates CatholicMatch.com/goIN

Indiana

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE

James Dangler, Alumni
545-7378

www.envpest.com

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444
www.brianenunleydds.com

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood
317-756-5080

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy .com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

Legion of Mary
Meetings on Tuesdays 

10 a.m. in Parish Center

ALL ARE WELCOME!

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

  

  

 

Parishioner
Irvington Resident

Thinking about
buying or selling 

a home?
Give your local
real estate pro

a call today.
317-294-4295 direct

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, realtor

Brothers Construction
5066 E. Michigan St.
317-357-1103

Donation to Church for each job done  •  Since 1976

Masonry, Chimneys Cleaned & Inspected $99
Concrete, Steps & Sidewalks

Fencing, Carpentry, Electrical & Plumbing
Parishioner, Family Owned & Operated

E.M. COMPANY, INC.
-  SALES / SERVICE / INSTALLATION  -

· ELECTRICAL (Bucket Truck Services)  
· MECHANICAL (HVAC - Process Piping) 
· SERVICE PLUMBING  
· COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION  
· CONTROLS (HVAC-Refrigeration-Electrical) 
· COMMUNICATIONS (Voice-Data-Fiber-Cabling)  
· FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT  
· PROFESSIONAL DESIGN/BUILD SERVICES  
· 24 HOUR SERVICE

1-800-937-9331 • 1-317-783-3291
2221 E. Southport Road • Indianapolis, IN 46227

Rosie Lee
In Home Caregiver

317-599-8081
• Personal Care

• Light Housekeeping
• Companionship

SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY • STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH • CHANGE THE WORLD

Discover a Career with the Knights of Columbus

LIFE INSURANCE  • DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE • LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE • RETIREMENT ANNUITIES
Phillip Stackowicz, FIC

General Agent
574-282-1082

phillip.stackowicz@kofc.org
kofc.org/joinus

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

YOUR AD HERE
CONTACT DIOCESAN AT 

1-800-282-5106{          }

Indy
3940 S. Arlington

317-783-3394 
Greenfield

2040 W. Main St.
317-467-2525

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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